# Capital Campaign BUILDING FAITH FAMILY FUTURE







Left to right: Fr. Reginald Samuels thanks parishioners filling Guyot Hall for donating \$50,000 toward a new electronic sign for the front of the church as diaconate candidate Charles Pitman unveils announcement. The Events Team decorated beautifully for the Kings' Feast, turning the hall into a royal lodge. Communications team member Jo Ann Zuniga-Berntsen and Deacon Frank Berntsen show one of eight new church designs for the Capital Campaign.

# Parishioners Fill Hall for Kings' Feast

## Pastor Unveils Successful Sign Donation Goal, New Church Designs

t. Hyacinth parishioners filled Guyot Hall January 3 to partake of the Kings' Feast Texas-style with barbecue and all the fixings in celebration of Epiphany.

As part of the ceremonies, Fr. Reginald Samuels, with help from the three kings – Will Dever, Charles Pitman and Paul Arrigo – unveiled the parish successfully raising \$50,000 for electronic signage to be placed in front of the church on Center Street. The marquee is a gift from parishioners, who donated to the mini-campaign over the past nine months, culminating at the conclusion of the church's 50th anniversary year.

The new electronic sign will be implemented starting this month and soon will be catching the eyes of those driving by and informing the community of St. Hyacinth's events. Father Reginald and the Capital Campaign Team also shared color posters mounted on tripods of the new church architectural designs to kick off the Capital Campaign for the crowd attending

The Capital Campaign Commitment weekend is scheduled for March 12-13 with parishioners asked to pray and discern while making their comitments for St. Hyacinth in "Building Faith, Family, Future."

Overall, very positive feedback was given by parishioners as Fr. Reginald and Campaign team members visited with the crowd and answered questions. All were glad to hear that the inspirational stained glass of Jesus the Good Shepherd and the Holy Spirit will be saved and incorporated into the new design of the church.

In fact, the stained glass will have greater visibility as the new church is built on half the parking lot facing Center Street. So drivers coming from the Deer Park Police Station side would be able to see the Shepherd while those driving in from the library side will see the Holy Spirit

Continued on back page...

# Please join us!

# JANUARY 21 PRAYER SERVICE

All of St. Hyacinth Church's ministries, organizations and parish are invited to please join the Capital Campaign team for a Prayer Service at 7 p.m., Thursday, Jan. 21. We will pray for God's guidance and grace as we discern how to build faith, family and the future of our church.

The one-hour Prayer Service will begin in the sanctuary. Afterward, all are invited for light refreshments in Meeting Room 2. Hope to see you there.

community on outh page...

### CAMPAIGN LEADERSHIP TEAM

Pastor Fr. Reginald Samuels rsamuels@sthyacinth.org 281-479-4298

Jim & Jan Townsend janjim@jtownsend.com 281-998-2540

#### AT-LARGE LEADERSHIP

Gloria Alvarado

galvarado@sthyacinth.org 281-479-4298

Deacon Frank Berntsen

deaconfrank@sthyacinth.org 281-479-4298, ext. 20

Will Dever

wdever@atgtire.com 781-606-1861

Margie Gulledge mgulledge@sbcglobal.net BUILDING FAITH FAMILY FUTURE

Silvia Hanagriff

shanagriff5@comcast.net 713-857-7672

Richard Lopez

navet@gmail.com 832-596-4145

Bill Parkan

williamparkan@comcast.net 713-927-3998

Raul Turner

turner.raul@gmail.com

#### CAMPAIGN TEAMS

Note: Team chair names/contact information follow each description.

#### **AMBASSADOR**

713-724-9009

These "ambassadors" will be the "contact people" for our campaign; trained to answer questions about the campaign and plans.

Lisa Jewell

tors-mom@sbcglobal.net 713-898-3993

Susan Beckham

scbeckham83@gmail.com 281-435-0917

#### COMMUNICATION

The members will develop a campaign slogan and logo. They will assist with newsletters, brochures, and other materials to help inform parishioners.

Mike Layton

mlayton505@yahoo.com 713-875-9370

Will Hanna

will.hanna@insidetopalcohol.com 979-415-4959

Jo Ann Zuniga-Berntsen

jzuniga@stlukeshealth.org 832-355-7861

#### **EVENTS**

This team will plan possible Townhall or Open House informational meetings as well as celebrations.

Teresa Reynolds

Teresa\_reynolds51@att.net 281-782-1934

#### PRAYER

All good things begin with prayer. This team will organize prayer efforts to involve all those in our church to pray for God's blessings on our campaign plans and church's mission.

Susan O'Keefe

susan.okeefe@airliquide.com 281-851-5303

Molly Scott

m.scott.44@att.net 281-479-8607

#### **THANKS**

This team will develop appropriate ways to thank and recognize those who make a pledge to the campaign.

Jack Beckham Jr.

jabeckham@dcpmidstream.com 713-249-8397

Don Zuckero

drzuckero@sbcglobal.net 281-479-1232

#### YOUTH

This team will focus on ways to engage and involve our young people in the campaign.

**Amy Bull** 

amydarilek@yahoo.com 832-964-4415

Chris Kocurek

chriskocurek@gmail.com 832-457-6836

## ST. HYACINTH

#### OUR CAMPAIGN PRAYER

Almighty God, You have built Your Church upon the foundation of Peter and the Apostles with Jesus Christ as the cornerstone. Let us continue on that foundation by asking the Holy Spirit to guide us as we move toward building Faith, Family and the Future of St. Hyacinth. Be with us as we work together for a successful campaign to accomplish these goals You have set before us. In Jesus' name, we pray. Amen!

Continued from front page...

stained glass. Plus a cross and steeple will be more prominent toward Center Street so those passing by will know immediately that the building is a church.

The designs also showed a larger, more covered pavilion and a basketball court area for youths to play when the pavilion is not in use for church functions. A bigger barbecue pit and cooking area are also added as well as the St. Vincent de Paul offices and storage room so the facility will be multipurpose. The newer educational complex of classrooms will remain as well Guyot Hall with renovations including new flooring and an updated look.

The Archdiocese and Cardinal DiNardo see the need for St. Hyacinth, as the only Catholic Church in the city of Deer Park, to have a larger worship space. When the Cardinal or Bishops preside over Confirmation and other major celebrations under one roof at a main Mass, our church is standing-room-only and elbow-to-elbow.

We can share unity with our youths and families in the community by celebrating our larger gatherings of Christmas and Easter together rather than separating out into the hall. Our church needs room to grow just as Deer Park is growing with two new subdivisions and a new apartment complex currently getting permits from the City of Deer Park. Please help us in "Building Faith, Family, Future" at St. Hyacinth.